CALIFON BOARD OF EDUCATION

PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR MEETING

SUGGESTED MOTIONS

March 27, 2006

CALIFON BOARD OF EDUCATION

 SPECIAL MEETING

MINUTES
December 12, 2012 7:30 p.m.


I.
CALL TO ORDER – OPENING STATEMENT

This meeting is called to order at _7:30_p.m. with the following opening statement by President Galligan:


“I would like to announce and have placed in the minutes that adequate notice of this meeting of the Califon Board of Education has been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act. Proper notice of this Special Meeting was provided in the  notice dated December 4, 2012. Said notice was posted at the office of the Califon School, sent to the Hunterdon County Democrat, the Hunterdon Review and The Express Times.  A copy of this notice has also been posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and filed with the Borough Clerk.  The agenda of this meeting has been posted at the Califon School and on the district’s website.” 

II.
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
III.
ROLL CALL 




Members Present:

Mr. Timothy Ayers






Mr. Kim Schundler






Mr. Alfred Turello






Mrs. Carolyn Murin
Ms. Kelly Galligan



Also Present:


Dr. Debra Sheard







Mr. Thomas Johnston







Members of the Public
IV.
WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS
1. Email from Gerhardt and Amy Rodenberger
2. Email from Patrick and Louise LaCosta

3. Letter from Marie Heyduke
V.
PUBLIC COMMENT (resolutions only; time limits: 20 min. total; 3 min. /person)

At this time, comment is invited on any matter relating to the resolutions on tonight’s agenda.  

Anyone wishing to speak before the board concerning these resolutions may do so during this public commentary portion of the agenda.  The presenter shall give his/her name and address and make the presentation as brief as possible.  Unless an extension of time is given, each speaker shall be limited to 3 minutes.  

Speakers may offer suggestions or express their concerns. However, in public session, the board will not discuss concerns about individual students or staff members. Other, more appropriate, channels are available for expressing concerns about individual students or staff members.  

The Board President may terminate the remarks of any individual, when they do not adhere to the rules established above.

Rebecca Nady (student) spoke in support of Miss Heyduke.  Meredith Folsom (student) spoke in favor of Miss Heyduke.  A petition supporting Miss Heyduke was signed by 104 students and 56 parents.  Lisa Kooger (teacher) spoke in support of Miss Heyduke.  Kayla and Grace (students) spoke in support of Miss Heyduke.  Evan Cortese (student) spoke in support of Miss Heyduke.  Sandy Anderson stated the improvement in NJASK math scores support keeping Miss Heyduke.  Kim Nadoro asked why children are talking about the Heyduke issue in school.  Mrs. Peterson said there is not enough emphasis on conflict resolution by the administration and not enough communication.  She supports Miss Heyduke.  Mrs. Peterson also stated relationships distinguish Califon, and that agendas need to be presented in a better way.  Julie Gench said her two children had math until anxiety until Miss Heyduke taught them.  Nancy Cortes said Miss Heyduke did an excellent job with her son, and she has a good rapport with students.  Kimberly Vuono supports Miss Heyduke and fears her daughter’s grades will go down if Miss Heyduke is let go.  Jim Bell asked if this was a financial issue, and if Miss Heyduke’s salary was budgeted.  Dr. Sheard stated it was budgeted, and that this was a tenure issue, not a budget issue this year.  Ms. Galligan said Miss Heyduke’s tenure date is February 1, 2013.  Mr. Bell asked what happens to the next teacher up for tenure.  Kayla (student) cited her own grades in support of Miss Heyduke.  Grace (student) read from passages on the definition of tenure.  Mr. Ayers applauded the students for their diligence in looking up the laws.  Julie Gench spoke in support of Miss Heyduke and asked if another teacher will be hired.  Karen Becker asked what options the Board explored.  Mr. Turello said the Board continues to work on options, and that is why the matter was tabled until the December 19 meeting.  Mr. Ayers said the Board wanted to listen to the public feedback at tonight’s meeting.
Laura Peterson asked about political pressure and possible Board conflicts.  She feels the numbers will drop with Miss Heyduke gone.  She wants to support the new administration.  Zach Becker, Tim Parente, Ellie Gench, Wendy King, Alexis Price, Lily Folsom, Carolina Pereira, Haley Ader, and Lynn Parente took turns speaking in support of Miss Heyduke.  Maureen Folsom spoke in support of Miss Heyduke and asked if the plan is to hire another person or merge classes.  Dr. Sheard said the recommendation is to not merge the two levels.  Ms. Galligan said a decision has not been made and it has been deferred to next week.  Jim Bell asked about accounts with substantial amounts of cash in the budget and what sits in these accounts.  Ms. Galligan said she would get him information at a later date.  Nancy Cortese asked if there will be two math levels next year.  Dr. Sheard answered “yes”.  Emily Lacosta spoke in support of Miss Heyduke.  Zach Becker is concerned the Board is reactive.  Jason Beard thanks all those who came out to support Miss Heyduke , and stated he is willing to pay more taxes for a good thing.
The Public Comment ended at 8:47PM.

VI.
CURRICULUM
Discussion – Status of Rutgers Literacy Program.  Dr. Sheard shared the status of the program.  The improvement team was at Califon School on December 11 and did an assessment.  The program focuses on strengthening literacy initiative and provides modeling and coaching.  They will be a the school from January thru April to work with the teachers.  During their assessment, they saw many positives.  Students were on task and excited.  They will start on January 16.  Plan will be posted on website.

VII.
BOARD AD HOC COMMITTEES
Long Range Planning 

· Shared Service Meetings – Mr. Turello spoke of the synergies between districts.  He met with Hampton two or three weeks ago.  He will have more details by the next meeting.
· Rutgers Study – Mrs. Murin spoke about the Rutgers graduate management review of a possible regionalization/merger with the goal of saving money.  Options are to keep Califon open, or to merge Califon with either Lebanon or Tewksbury.
VIII.
COMMUNICATIONS
· Strategies to Promote the Califon School – Mr. Ayers stated the public relations problem is no public relations.  Ms. Galligan asked about the direction to go to get the community involved.  Mr. Ayers suggested social media, local merchants, newsletters, and press releases.  A bigger effort needs to be made in the new year.
· Consideration of a Community Survey – to be discussed after January 1.
IX.
OLD BUSINESS
· Public Comment Structure
Ms. Galligan suggested that both public comment sessions be held earlier in the meeting.  Mr. Ayers stated the meetings are important, and the Board needs to do a better job communicating the school’s vision to avoid confusion.
X.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A motion was made by Mr. Ayers and seconded by Mr. Turello to move the Executive Session to after the second Public Comment.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.

Motion to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS, Section 6 of the Open Public Meetings Act, Chapter 231, P.L. 1975 (R.S. 10:4-13), permits the exclusion of the public from a meeting or portion of a meeting of this public body in certain circumstances and 

WHEREAS, the Board must consider (see check below), which is/are exempt from public discussion pursuant to the Act;
____ 1.  Matter which by express provision of law is rendered confidential

____ 2.  Release of information which would impair receipt of federal funds

____ 3.  Individual Privacy/ Student Matters
__x_ 4.  Collective Bargaining/Negotiations

____ 5.  Real estate matters

____ 6.  Disclosure could impair public safety

____ 7.  Pending/Anticipated Litigation

__x_ 8.  Terms and conditions of employment

____ 9.  Deliberations involving imposition of specific civil penalty.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Education adjourn to executive session at   9:43  p.m. to discuss the above-mentioned matters to the exclusion of all others.  Matters discussed may or may not be made public this evening.  Resulting action may or may not be taken following re-entry into regular session

XI.
RECONVENE


The Board reconvened into regular session at 11:55PM.

XII.
 PERSONNEL
· Discussion – Principal 2013-2014 

Ms. Galligan stated the two-tier administration was effective, and that a shared superintendent was a viable option.  Mr. Turello mentioned the vision for 2013-14 and said they would be in a better position to discuss on 12/19.

CONSENT AGENDA
   Matters listed within the consent agenda (designated by *) has been referred to members of the Board of Education and/or its standing committees, for reading and study and will be enacted with one motion. The Personnel items on the consent agenda are recommended by the Superintendent. If separate discussion is desired, the item may be removed from the consent agenda by Board action.
Non-Tenured Teachers
A motion was made by Mr. Ayers and seconded by Mr. Turello to table discussion of non-tenured teachers until the December 19, 2012 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.

*1.
Motion to approve the appointment of the non-tenured professional staff shown below for the 2012-13 School Year, on the salary guide at the classification and step as indicated, based on the 2009-2012  negotiated agreement between the Califon Board of Education and the Califon Education Association(pending negotiation of new contract).
	Name
	Position
	College
	12-13 Step/Col
	Salary
	FTE
	Tenure Date

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	5th GradeTeacher
	
	1
	
	1.0
	12/17/2016


2012-13 Stipends
A motion was made by Mr. Turello and seconded by Mr. Ayers to approve the following stipend.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.

      
*2.
  Motion to approve the following stipends for the 2012-2013 school year:
Basketball Coach-Girls

M. Zimmerman


$2,300.
Mr. Turello asked if this stipend was budgeted for.  Dr. Sheard affirmed that it was.
Non-Renewal
A motion was made by Mr. Ayers and seconded by Mr. Turello to table discussion of non-renewal to the December 19, 2012 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.

      *3.  
The Interim Superintendent recommends a non-renewal:

Name


Assignment




Effective Date

Marie Heyduke
Special Education/Math


January 30, 2013

New Teacher Mentors
A motion was made by Mr. Turello and seconded by Mr. Ayers to approve the following mentors for 2012-2013.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.
*4.
The Interim Superintendent recommends the following mentors for the 2012-2013 school year:
New Teachers


Mentors
Nancy Hara 


Kathy Brown

Erika Hellings


Lisa Kooger

Kelly Hubiak 


Erika Bergmann

Era Patel 


Lori Montesion

Matthew Zimmerman 

Robin Heuneman
School Pyschologist Services
A motion was made by Mr. Turello and seconded by Mr. Ayers to approve Dr. Donald   Merachnik.  The motion carried unanimously on a roll call vote.
*5.
Motion to approve Dr. Donald Merachnik at a rate of $365.00 per day, not to exceed, one day per week from January 2, 2013 to June 30, 2013.
Mr. Ayers asked if Dr. Merachnik managed cases.  Dr. Sheard stated that Dr. merachnik functioned as a behavioral analyst.  Mr. Turello stated that Dr. Merchnik’s services have been a good investment.

XIII.
PUBLIC COMMENT (all school-related topics; time limits: 30 min. total; 3 min. /person)
At this time, comment is invited on any matter relating to the school district.  

Anyone wishing to speak before the board may do so during the public commentary portion of the agenda.  The presenter shall give his/her name and address and make the presentation as brief as possible.  Unless an extension of time is given, each speaker shall be limited to 3 minutes.  

Speakers may offer suggestions or express their concerns. However, in public session, the board will not discuss concerns about individual students or staff members. Other, more appropriate, channels are available for expressing concerns about individual students or staff members.  

The Board President may terminate the remarks of any individual, when they do not adhere to the rules established above.

Julie Gench asked who Dr. Merachnik is and if he was affiliated with Hunterdon Medical Center.  Dr. Sheard explained he was a maternity leave replacement for the Child Study Team.  Nancy Cortes asked if there would be a new administration on 9/1/2013.  Mr. Ayers stated that they are still planning models and that CSA was ruled out.  Mr. Turello said both interims are for one year.  Ms. Galligan said they could be two years.  Julie Gench asked if it would be more effective if one administrator appointed.  Mr. Turello said a good limit for interims is two years.  The vision is a two-person model which is financially good, and they are looking at the option of a shared superintendent.  Kim Uvono mentioned the students crying during the first public comment was heartbreaking.  Dr. Sheard mentioned the literacy program in the class looks at modeling and coaching.  Ms. Galligan said the literacy program focuses on education.  Barb Peterson stated she was proud of the students who attended.  Julie Gench said she was impressed with the students tonight.  Ann King asked about the Rutgers study: is there a literacy concern?  Is a goal teacher improvement?  Why do we need it?  Ms. Galligan stated that consolidation and literacy are separate issues.  Dr. Sheard talked about a three-year trend of literacy performance.  She said Rutgers is co-teaching and looking at literacy overall.  Rutgers will be with us four to five months.  Rutgers met with the faculty, and is scheduled to be at the January 2013 Board meeting.  They will be at Califon one day per week.  The cost of the program is $15,000.  Julie Gench had questions about the literacy program.  Dr. Sheard said it’s better that the whole school improve.  She said Dr. Leslie Mauro is the director of the accredited program.  Rutgers has an extensive list of schools they have done this work for, and that Califon is the first rural school and the smallest school they have worked with.
MaryJane Medea said the cost of the literacy program makes sense, and that the modeling is worth it.  She asked what the goals are for the program.  Dr. Sheard said Rutgers would present goals at the January Board meeting.  There is literature on effective practice for a school of this small size.  Mrs. Kooger said the consultants were impressive and were impressed with the teachers.  She gave special recognition to Christine Orlando.  Mr. Ayers said the message is succinct, and that all grades are to be synched up.  Dr, Sheard mentioned the different backgrounds and perspectives of the consultants, and that they compliment each other.  Lori Montession said the consultants validated the school, and they were inspirational.  Mr. Ayers said it is helpful to have a rapport with objective people, and that whole school initiatives are effective.  Jason Beard asked if the RU study is ready for review.  Mrs. Murin said she just received it and she needs to review it.  Jason Beard said the new website looks good.  Dr. Sheard said it is easier to post information and the aesthetics are engaging.  Mrs. Murin and Dr. Sheard recognized Mrs. Weill for her work on the website.  Julie Gench asked about homework access.  Dr. Sheard stated that if the teacher puts them on the website.
XIV. ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Mr. Schundler and seconded by Mr. Ayers to adjourn at 11:57 p.m.


The motion was carried on a unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully Submitted,

Thomas Johnston, Temporary Board Secretary
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